Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 9, 2012
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 9, 2012 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.

Presentation of Firearm to Retired Police Chief Tim Felts

Introduction of New Police Chief Neal Dickens

Public Hearings

Councilmembers Lovette and Warren recused themselves.
Council to hold a Public Hearing concerning the request by Carter Lewis for a petition for voluntary annexation of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) in order to build the Estates Subdivision.
Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:04 pm. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue. Manager Earp reported to the council the following comments he received on this matter:

· Michael and Crystal Wagoner are in favor of and excited about this request.

· Alvis Mann has no feeling either way regarding this issue.

· An anonymous caller is concerned about the potential disruption of wildlife.

Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing.

Council to hold a Public Hearing concerning the request by Carter Lewis Concerning Rezoning of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) from its current R-18 to Conditional Zoning of R-7 and R-12 in order to build the Estates Subdivision.

Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:08 pm. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue. Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing.

Council to hold a Public Hearing concerning the request by Carter Lewis Concerning a Subdivision Plan Approval of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) in order to build the Estates Subdivision

Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:09 pm. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue. Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing.

Old Business
7:10pm

Council will consider the request by Carter Lewis for a petition for voluntary annexation of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) in order to build the Estates Subdivision.

Council will consider the request by Carter Lewis Concerning Rezoning of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) from its current R-18 to Conditional Zoning of R-7 and R-12 in order to build the Estates Subdivision.

Council will consider the request by Carter Lewis Concerning a Subdivision Plan Approval of a portion of the Challenge Golf Course (legally described as Tax Map #s 13-12-31, 6-39A-1, 13-12-36, 6-39A-23, and 6-39A-140) in order to build the Estates Subdivision
Attorney Charlie Davis spoke to the Council regarding recent North Carolina legislation that potentially alters the requirements of voluntary annexation. The poorly written law is unclear and the Town is currently seeking opinion from the NCLM and LGC. 

Councilmember Allen made a motion to table discussion of the old business items pending further legal analysis of the recent NC law changes regarding annexation. Motion carried 3-0.
Consent Agenda

7:10 pm

The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from December 5, 2011. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.

New Business

7:16pm
Presentation of the 2010 – 2011 Audit
Jeremy Edmunds from Winston, Williams, Creech, Evans & Company, LLP spoke to the council regarding the recent audit that was completed for fiscal year ending June 30, 2011. The firm issued an unqualified opinion for the town, which is the best possible result for this audit. Mr. Edmunds guided the council through a presentation (presentation outline attached) detailing the major points of the audit and provided some insight into the results including the fact that the water/sewer fund made money this year and fund balance also increased in the general fund. He also made note of how well Manager Earp, the department heads, and the Council had done in staying on budget for the year. 

7:47 pm

2nd Quarter Financial Update

Manager Earp presented the Council with a second quarter financial update for the current fiscal year and spoke to the Council about the impending sunset of hold harmless funding. No action required.

7:54
Review request from Erica Trollinger of Haw River Elementary regarding waiving fee use of large shelter at Municipal Park for School Field Trip as a place to have lunch. 
The council discussed this request and also the possibility of allowing Manager Earp to approve some of these requests. Councilmember Allen made a motion to allow Manager Earp to approve requests from the Haw River Elementary School when their events involve school children and do not fall on a holiday or a weekend. Motion carried 5-0.

7:57

Manager’s Update

· Staff will be working to complete calendar year end closeout of financial systems this month.
· Debt Setoff reports have been completed and submitted. The required letters to delinquent customers have also been mailed, so collections by the NCDOR will begin this month.
· Manager Earp informed the council that a special use request will be going to the Planning & Zoning Board next month for a group home on Ruby Lane to be run by All of God’s Children (currently operating in Burlington). 
· The lead and copper audit for the Town has been completed and all levels were in compliance.
· The Spray Street pump replacement has been completed. 
·  The Burlington recycling contract that the Town participates in will be switching to the roll cart recycling containers in July 2012. If the Town chooses to participate and to purchase these roll carts, it will be a significant financial investment. There is a grant available to help subsidize the cost of this investment and grant approval or denial will occur several months before the proposed switch date. By consensus, the Council approved staff to apply for grant funding for the purchase of recycling roll carts. 
· A Main Pump Station Replacement Project update meeting was held and everyone appears to be on schedule. The projected finish date is in April 2012.
· There is currently nothing to report on the sidewalk project as the Town is still waiting on the NCDOT for approval.
Open Forum
8:12 pm

Mr. Ronald Cobb spoke to the council regarding issues with neighborhood dogs. 

8:15 pm

Mr. James Kimrey spoke to the council regarding vehicle speed concerns on Lang Street and Short Street. He requested that the Town consider installation of speed bumps.

8:17pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion for the Council to go into closed session for a personnel matter. Motion carried 5-0. 

8:25 pm

Mayor Boggs re-opened the public meeting.
There being no further business of the council, Mayor Boggs asked for a motion to adjourn.

8:27 pm

Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
